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HI! A hearty cheerful greeting from all of us at AAAWI office.  We hope the past 

year was good for you.  The special reason for us is that this is the last issue of 3rd 

year.  We are already looking forward to the beginning of the 4th year.  While we 

are sure that you have been enjoying the concise news, some feedback for changes 

would be welcome. 

 

1) Dr. Vinay Sharma hosted our EC Meeting at his new sprawling residence in 

New Mumbai.  It was followed by a grand dinner. 

2) Mr. Waragai of HIDA has decided to put in his papers.  We will miss him.  

Mr. Purav had met him last month in Tokyo. 

3) As usual personal efforts of office bearers were visible in taking care of the 

intern during cash shortage.  Again their Christmas celebrations were taken 

care by the Office Bearers. 

4) A meeting of the  committee formed for revision of Rules and Regulation 

was held on 17th December, with the presence of 3 past presidents and one 

current president, we are sure that the outcome will be good. 

5) The WNF experience in current year was arguably the best.  The three hosts, 

Godrej, MECO and IDEMI brought variety.  The participants particularly 

appreciated the individual visits organized  

6) As always personal efforts help.  Mr. Purav proved this once again.  Thanks 

to his untiring efforts 3rd Japanese Language Course is on way. 

7) Sad News: Mr. Ramesh Divekar – President Emeritus of Pune Alumni 

Association, expired on 15th December.  He was one stalwart.  Soft spoken 

and courteous, he will be missed by all.   

 

Wishing you a very Happy and Prosperous New Year.  

Please refer to our website for photo gallery of events. 
 


